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IMMANUEL INSIGHTS 
Term 4 Week 4,  Friday 05 November 2021 

 

11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

The Original Master Key 
 
It’s that moment you go cold and start 
sweating at exactly the same time. 
You’re in a massive rush, and you know that you simply can’t 
be late. And time is running out. But where are your keys? 
Every night…every time you come home… you put your keys 
in the same spot. But they’re not there.  
So the crazy, frantic search begins. And every one within 
1000 meters gets drawn into it. 
You look high and you look low and you look in the same 
spots time and time again in a panic filled craze expecting by 
some miracle to see them there.  
And then someone looks in the same spot that you have 
looked at 5 times already… and there they are. How does 
that happen? Disbelief is expressed. Relief rises out of grief. 
Keys. They might be closely related to success and authority 
but all too often they are an identical twin to frustration.  
This week our Worship theme has been ‘Keys’.  
In Matthew 16 Jesus gives to his church the authority to 
proclaim forgiveness to those who repent, and in doing so he 
gives the Keys to Heaven to his people. A radical change and 
a radical hope.  
And an amazing responsibility and privilege.  
                                                                                                  Daryl 
 
Matthew 16:19….I will give you the keys to God’s kingdom. When you 
speak judgment here on earth, that judgment will be God’s judgment. 
When you promise forgiveness here on earth, that forgiveness will be 
God’s forgiveness.” 
 

 

 

 

Dates to 
Remember 

 
TERM 4 
Week 5 
Weds 10 Nov - Yr 6 
Exhibition (online) 
Thurs 11 Nov - Open day 
9:30am 
- Remembrance Day 11am 
- Year 1 sleepover 
Week 6 
Fri 19 Nov - Faith Challenge 
Sat 20 & Sun 21 Nov - 
Gawler Show - School Stall 
 

 

Term 4 
Concludes  
Wednesday 8 December  
(9 weeks) 
 
 
 
 
2022 Term Dates 
Term 1 
Mon 31 Jan to Thur 14 April 
Term 2  
Mon 2 May to Fri 1 July  
Term 3 
Mon 25 July to Fri 30 Sept 
Term 4 
Mon 17 Oct to Weds 14 Dec 
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NEW BUILDING  

Warrinthi - There are only a few things left to tidy up with this project and we expect to have 
full access from the start of Week 5. Yr 5 and Yr 6 students have been orienting themselves 
with their new spaces during this week and working out where best to locate furniture and 
what the best pathways for access/egress are.  
While the build has taken a little longer than expected, the new spaces will be wonderful in the 
way they will support student learning in a variety of modes – singular, small group, medium 
groups and large groups. 
 
Tanta Marta – The refurbishment of the heritage space is coming along and we still expect this 
to be fully operational from the start of the 2022 school year. Similarly to the Warrinthi build, 
Tanta Marta will provide flexibility and space for students to collaborate and engage in a 
variety of modes.  
Sometime in November we anticipate that air-conditioning will go into the Taikondi space and 
as soon as we get the keys to Tanta Marta we will be re-carpeting the Taikondi space as well. 
 
Car Park - Following on from the Warrinthi build 
we are redeveloping the Daly Street carpark. The 
plan will be to create more spaces for parking, 
more ‘set down’ spots and a better flow of traffic 
generally. We’d anticipate that it is going to take 
few months to complete but work has begun and 
together with the opening up of the East Terrace 
property on to East Terrace, we anticipate much 
better parking and traffic flow. 
A reminder that all cars parking in School Lane or 
on the top deck area should exit via the house 
block onto East Terrace.  
 
Grand Opening - At this stage we are planning for a ‘grand opening’ of all three of these 
projects sometime around Week 5 Term 1 2022 with a big celebration and gathering.  

Stay tuned. A sincere thanks to our school community for your patience with all of these 

projects. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to ask.                              
              Daryl 
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WORLD OF MATHS INCURSION 

On Wednesday and Thursday this week Immanuel Gawler hosted a 
visit by World of Maths.  All classes across the school had an 
opportunity to take part in all kinds of hands-on activities with a 
focus on learning and enjoying maths.  Students were really engaged 
and there was some great learning and problem solving during the 
sessions tackling lots of puzzles and challenges.  
 
“My favourite activity was racing the 
monkeys because they fell really 
fast.” (Hallie, Yr 1) 
 
“I enjoyed the train activity because I 
had to work out the directions and it 
was challenge. “(Zaxis, Yr 6) 
 
“I liked building the bridges with the 
blocks” (Brandon, Yr1) 
 

 

 

COVID AND US! 

The current regulations, as best I understand them at the moment, are that you do not need 
to wear masks when outdoors on site here at school, but you do when you go indoors such as 
the front office. Social distancing is still a requirement and sadly the 1:4 square meter rule 
means that we are unable to have any parents in (at the moment) for things like Worship and 
Praise or Assemblies – as you can see by the photo the Heritage Renovation project means 
that we don’t have any spare space in 
Taikondi at the moment at all, especially 
when the 1:4 rule is applied! 

Like everyone else, we are not sure how 
the rules will change in the coming 
weeks, especially with the discussions 
that have been had about ‘opening up’ 
etc, but we will continue to do our best 
and keep families informed as changes 
are made. Worship and Praise and 
Assembly videos are sent out each week 
via email for parents and caregivers to 
watch.                                       Daryl 
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iGOSH   
 
The Big Dec / Jan Vac Care 
Program will be out Week 6.   
iGOSH will be available from 
Thurs 9 Dec to Fri 29 Jan 2022 
(closed from 24/12/21 to 
9/1/22) 
Last Vac Care accounts will 
need to be paid and your 
account down to under $200 
as we end 2021. 
 
Reminders each time you 
arrive at iGOSH 
- Scan the QR Code or sign in 
- Wear a mask 
- Wait outside for your child/ 
(ren) 
  
A reminder that bookings close 
online at 2pm each Friday for 
the week ahead. You can still 
book in for care but this needs 
to be via phone call, email or 
text to Katrina. We don’t check 
the online bookings during the 
week once we close and print 
them on Friday afternoons.  
 
  
 
iGOSH Contact: 

Katrina Ponte  

0447 661 555 or 

85225740 Opt #3 
katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au  

SAKG STUDENT KITCHEN REPORT 

We are back in the kitchen, and in this weeks lesson we are 
making Warrigal green pesto!  Pesto is usually made of basil but 
we decided to give it a twist and use warrigul greens instead 
along with some, garlic, parmesan cheese, a tip of olive oil , salt  
and along with some pine nuts. 
 
Pesto is a topping mainly used for pasta witch gives a sweet 
lemony flavour. Pesto can be used with many meals such as: 
a dip, a topping for meat, on pizzas and you can so use it in 
soup. 
  
“I loved eating and munching on the food that 5K made, it was all 
amazing!” (Fawwaz) 
“The best part about kitchen was probably eating the pasta and 
pesto.” (Iraklis) 
 

WARIGAL GREEN PESTO  RECIPE 
50g pepitas, roasted 
1-2 cloves garlic 
250g Warrigal Greens 
125ml olive oil 
100g grated parmesan cheese (or vegan alternative) 
Salt and pepper to taste 
 
Wash and blanch the Warrigal green leaves in boiling water with 
a tablespoon of olive oil for 60 seconds. (This gets rid of the 
oxalic acid present in all raw spiniches. 
Drain and cool in a bath of iced water to preserve the bright 
green colour. 
Squeeze the excess water out of the leaves. Discard water onto 
the garden once cooled. 
Blend in a food processor - Warrigal greens, nuts and garlic. 
Slowly add in the oil and cheese. 
Season to taste with salt and pepper.  
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CURRICULUM NEWS 

Year 2 Camp 

Last Thursday the year 2's headed off to AFL Max to experience 
Camp Max, a one night camp with four quarters of learning that 
focus on Fitness, Nutrition, Positive Education and Fun. 
Camp Max was a great combination of physical and theoretical 
based learning and we were amazed at the variety of activities across the 
entire venue from rock climbing to trampolines, inflatables, and interactive 
gaming. 
A highlight for most students was challenging themselves and reaching 
new heights on the rock climbing wall and playing games of dodgeball on 
the trampolines. For others it was the chance to make stronger bonds with 
their peers and also make new friendships.  
We are super proud of our year 2 campers and how they have grown from 
this experience.  

“My favourite thing on camp was going rock climbing because it was a challenge.” (Gracie)  

“I enjoyed sleeping in our sleeping bags and watching a movie, I liked sleeping next to my 
friends.” (Eleanor) 

“My favourite thing was playing on the playground with my friends.” (Matilda)  

 
Year 4 Camp 

Our Year 4 students were really busy last week, on their 
Urban camp at Warradale Urban campsite. They found 
out about gradual and dramatic changes on other 
planets at the Mawson Lakes Planetarium. They visited 
St Kilda mangroves to look at sustainability. They found 
out about Aboriginal culture at the Living Kaurna Cultural 
Centre, the South Australian Museum and the Aboriginal 
Plant Use Trail at the Botanic Gardens. They finished 
with a trip to the Maritime Museum, linking to their unit on empires and colonialism. 
There were a lot of great learning experiences and students had a really enjoyable time. 

“I enjoyed the Botanic Gardens because I saw ‘Bottle Trees’ and bats” (Yuvi) 

“I loved making baskets at the Kaurna Cultural Centre because they were all very 
different.  Something interesting was the wheat boat at the Maritime 
Museum.” (Lilly) 

Friday Electives 

For Electives last week the team from Prosperity introduced us 
all to a range of presentation tools, including platforms for 
creating websites.  We had many fun activities to choose from. 
We have had electives also this week which involved some 
super interesting activities such as photography, animation, 
digital art, hardware, movie making and coding. 
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CURRICULUM NEWS (CONTINUED) 

Year 1 Unit of inquiry 
Our Year 1 students have been looking at how life has changed over 
time, how things have been different in the past and how they might 
be in the future.  
 
Central Idea: The things people do and use change over time 
Lines of Inquiry Changes in technology 
   Changes in people’s lives 
   Impact of these changes on people 
 
They have been examining different items used in the olden days and they are finding out 
about traditional Aboriginal art, toys and tools. 
 
Year 3 Unit of inquiry 
The Year 3s have been looking at heat, how it works and how people use it. 
 
Central Idea: Understanding the properties of heat allows people to use it in different ways 
Lines of Inquiry  Ways heat is produced 
   Changes caused by heat 
   Challenges with using, storing and transferring heat 
 
They have been taking part in a lot of 
different experiments to look at heat in 
different surfaces, absorbing and 
reflecting heat, the effect of heat on 
different materials and how insulation 
works. 
 
Year 6 Student Parliament & U.O.I. 
The students in Year 6 have spent a lot of 
time looking at how societies are run, 
dating back to their time on camp in Canberra earlier this year. 
 
Central Idea: Societies are shaped by their decision making processes  
Lines of Inquiry:   Decision making processes and the impacts on society 
   The rights and responsibilities of citizenship 
   Planning leads to action 
 
As part of this unit, they have formed a student parliament, where different students have 
been given different portfolios and they have been speaking to classes throughout the school 
about school issues and ideas. On the agenda to be discussed was adding to our nature play 
area and the Friday electives concept.  The students enjoy participating in this style of open 
forum  discussing various school issues. 
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????? ANIMALS QUIZ ?????  

1. Are butterflies insects? 

2. What are female elephants called? 

3. Bats are mammals. True or false?  

4. Groups of lions are known as what?  

5. A ‘doe’ is what kind of animal?  

Write your answers on a piece of paper and pop them into the entry box at the front office. 

Don’t forget to put your NAME, YEAR LEVEL AND CLASS on your entry. The first entry drawn 

out of the box with all 5 correct answers will win a Subway Voucher and Drink bottle!!!!!!      

(1 Entry per student please) ENTRIES CLOSE FRIDAY 12 November at 9am. The winner will be 

announced in the Monday Minutes email and posted in the Immanuel Insights Newsletter.   

   SPACE QUIZ WINNER :  Mitchell J from 2S 

              QUIZ SPONSERED BY - SUBWAY (Gawler, Murray St) 

GETTING 

TO KNOW 

OUR STAFF 

This week  we 
meet Mrs 
Siviour from 
Year 3 
 
 

 

FRIDAY    

FUNNY 

Knock, Knock…..Who’s There?…..Little old lady…. 

Little old lady who?….. I didn’t know you could Yodel    

(Lander Yr1) 
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SPORT PADLET - Immanuel’s BMX Bandit 

Matayus from Foundation competed in the Salisbury Open BMX 
Championship in DIV 7 last term. For the first time ever he qualified 
with enough points throughout the four heat races and made the Final. 

Again up against seasoned riders older than him, he 
never gave up in the final race and to his excitement 
finished with a 3rd place. His family and friends are 
super proud of him especially his little brother.    
Scan the QR Code to see photos of Matayus in 
action.                                  Password: ilsg 

 

UNIFORM SHOP  

Opening times: 

Monday: 8.30am - 9.15am  

Friday: 3.00pm - 3.45pm 

If you are unable to make 
these times,  please see 
the office staff and we can 
help you accordingly.  

Uniforms can be paid for 
over the phone and sent 
home in the message 
trays. 

 

 

SECOND HAND 

            UNIFORM STALL 

Opening times: 

Monday: 3.10pm - 3.40pm 

Wednesday:                  
 8.45am - 9.15am  

 

LOST PROPERTY 

We have many unnamed 
Jumpers, Rugby tops and 
drink bottles. Please pop 
by and check if you have 
lost clothing recently. 
 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 

WORSHIP & PRAISE 

Friday November 12 
Remembrance Day service  
 
ASSEMBLY Term 4 
Monday  Week 8 
Hosted by  Year 1 
2.45pm in Taikondi 
 
*Videos will be emailed home 
 
OPEN DAY  
 Thursday 11 November  @ 
9:30am 
 
**WHEN ENTERING SCHOOL 
GROUNDS, PLEASE REMEMBER 
TO CHECK IN VIA THE QR CODE 
AT THE GATES OR MANUAL 
SIGN IN AT THE FRONT 
OFFICE** 
PLEASE ONLY BE ON SITE AS 
LONG AS IS NECESSARY.  
 
It is essential that parents, 
students and other caregivers 
do not come onto the school 
site if they are unwell and that 
they get tested for COVID-19. 

SUBWAY 
Orders due in by 3:30pm   
Wednesdays for lunch Friday. 
Please separate into individual 
envelopes  with correct money. 
 
WILDLIFE FUNDRAISER (Yr6) 
One of our Year 6 Exhibition 
groups have set up a Lolly Jar 
Fundraiser  in the Front office 
for $1 per guess. 

Monies raised will go to the 
“Barossa Wildlife Centre” to-
wards food and supplies for the 
animals to help them feel safe 
and at home.  

Pop by the office to record your 
guess and support this wonder-
ful cause.  

Guesses close Friday 12th Nov.  


